

September 23, 2025

# **RE: 530 Sansome Street Development**

# **Dear Board President Mandelman and Supervisors,**

On behalf of the Hotel Council of San Francisco, I am pleased to express our support for the development at 530 Sansome Street. We are a non-profit trade association established in 1987 to advocate for our hotel and allied members, ensuring the economic vitality of the hospitality community in San Francisco.

As the voice of San Francisco's hospitality community, we are excited about Related California's proposal for a 41-story premium office and luxury hotel tower in the city's North Financial District. This new project is set to boost the local economy and provide a variety of offerings for businesses, tourists, and residents. It will feature state-of-the-art office space, a five-star luxury hotel, a chefdriven restaurant, concierge services, and various amenities, including a spa and fitness center. Additionally, the proposal significantly improves Merchant Street, transforming the area in front of the project into a shared street and living alley to further enhance the burgeoning Jackson Square merchant corridor.

San Francisco's hospitality industry is showing promising signs of recovery, with increasing hotel occupancy rates and a resurgence in both international and domestic travel. However, the sector still faces challenges, including ongoing public safety concerns and the lasting effects of the pandemic.

We appreciate Related California's commitment to San Francisco. The proposed 530 Sansome Street will be the first new building in the Northern Financial District since 350 Bush Street opened in 2018, and it will mark the first new ground-up five-star hotel in 30 years. This development represents an exciting step forward for San Francisco's hospitality industry.

On behalf of the Hotel Council of San Francisco, we encourage your support of the hospitality industry and this important project.

Sincerely,

**Alex Bastian** 

President & CEO

Hotel Council of San Francisco

Alux Bti





235 Montgomery Street Suite 828 San Francisco, CA 94104 415-634-2251 Sent via email

Robbie Silver President & CEO

September 24, 2025

**BOARD OFFICERS** 

Glenn Good Group

Subject: Letter of Support - 530 Sansome Street

Glenn Good - Board Chair

Dear Board President Mandelman and Supervisors,

Cassandra Costello -**Board Vice Chair**  Downtown Partnership SF (DSFP) supports the proposed 530 Sansome Street development. DSFP, a nonprofit community benefit district, provides placemaking, public realm improvements, clean and safe operations, marketing support, and economic development to the Financial District and historic Jackson Square.

Chris Trotier - Treasurer

The 530 Sansome project represents a significant positive investment in the City's economic recovery. The 19-story mixed-use project comprising stateof-the-art office space, a five-star luxury hotel, a "chef-driven" restaurant, including public realm improvements along a portion of Merchant Street.

Kristie Arevalo - Secretary CBRE

> Bill Whitfield -Immediate Past Chair Shorenstein

> > Initially approved by the San Francisco Planning Commission in the summer of 2021, the COVID health pandemic, and its lingering impacts on financial and real estate markets, made the project infeasible at the time. Fortunately, Related California – the developer - reimagined the development with the delivery of a new standalone fire station at 447 Battery Street with a refined, view-oriented tower at 530 Sansome.

More than just a new building tower, the project promises significant public

payments to support an affordable housing development at 772 Pacific

The 530 Sansome Street project blends hospitality, premier office spaces

and essential public safety infrastructure, and signifies a vote of confidence

Avenue. Construction-related jobs will total 600, in addition to 149

permanent jobs once the hotel opens.

in downtown's reemergence.

benefits. Millions generated from developer impact fees will pay for essential infrastructure improvements, including \$15 million in affordable housing

### **BOARD MEMBERS**

Andy Chun Schroeder's

John Dunlap Resident

**Chris Freise** REDCO Development

Michelle Funkhouser Hines

> Randy Howder Gensler

Jon Hunt Paramount Group

> Dan Kingsley SKS Partners

Peter Quartaroli Sam's Grill

Alexander Quinn JH

> Brian Reed **Bri Hospitality**

Diana Rosenblatt SO Hudson 555 Management Inc.

**CEO & President** 

Sincerely,

Robbie Silver

Peter Scott Tusker Corporation

### San Francisco Travel Association



One Post Street, Suite 2700 San Francisco, CA 94104 415-974-6900 sftravel.com

September 22, 2025

Dear Board President Mandelman and Supervisors,

On behalf of the San Francisco Travel Association, I am pleased to submit our support for the proposed 530 Sansome Street development.

As a representative of San Francisco's travel industry, which includes businesses and community stakeholders benefiting from a vibrant tourism sector, we are excited about Related California's proposal for a \$750 million, 41-story premium office and luxury hotel tower development in the City's north Financial District. Our understanding is that this new project aims to create a destination appealing to tourists in San Francisco for business and leisure as a five-star luxury hotel with a chef-driven restaurant, concierge services, and various other amenities in the thriving Jackson Square area.

While tourism is rebounding strongly and the city is attracting new AI companies, challenges such as high office vacancy rates and a slower-than-expected return of downtown foot traffic remain. Reimagining an underutilized site with a new luxury five-star hotel, bespoke office space, a state-of-the-art firehouse, active ground-floor uses, and a significantly improved public realm is crucial for San Francisco's ongoing economic recovery.

The San Francisco Travel Association encourages your support for the proposed development at 530 Sansome Street.

Christine Gaudenzi

Chief of Staff

# SAN FRANCISCO CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

September 25, 2025

RE: 530 Sansome Street Proposal

Dear Board President Mandelman and Supervisors,

On behalf of the San Francisco Chamber of Commerce, I am pleased to express our support for the development of 530 Sansome Street. For more than 172 years, the San Francisco Chamber has led initiatives to attract, support, and grow businesses in San Francisco through advocacy, economic development, and business development efforts.

As the voice of San Francisco's business sector, we are excited about Related California's reimagined development for 447 Battery & 530 Sansome Street, a public-private partnership with the City & County of San Francisco and the San Francisco Fire Department (SFFD) to create a new \$40 million state-of-the-art fire station adjacent to a 41-story premium office-and luxury hotel tower development. The total investment for this project is an impressive \$750 million, marking a significant commitment to San Francisco's future.

The project will also deliver significant public benefits by contributing millions of dollars in development impact fees, which will be partially allocated for essential infrastructure improvements. Additionally, it will include \$15 million in affordable housing payments to support the development at 772 Pacific Avenue. The project will create hundreds of construction jobs annually and support more than 1,600 new permanent jobs once complete, including 150 net new hotel jobs.

The San Francisco Chamber of Commerce encourages your support of the 530 Sansome Street proposed development.

Sincerely,

Rodney Fong President and CEO

San Francisco Chamber of Commerce



September 26 2025

San Francisco Board of Supervisors 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102

RE: Support for 530 Sansome Street

Dear Board President Mandelman and Supervisors,

Advance SF is an organization comprised of San Francisco's leading employers dedicated to supporting an equitable, resilient, and vibrant economy shared by all people working and living in San Francisco. We are writing to express our enthusiastic support for the proposed 530 Sansome Street development.

Over the past three years, our organization has collaborated closely with the City government, businesses, and community partners to advocate for solutions that will make the Downtown Economic Core a more economically diverse and vibrant neighborhood rich in experiences.

As an advocate for Downtown's revitalization, we are excited about 530 Sansome's proposal for a 41-story office and hotel tower, along with a new \$40 million fire station. The new office building – the first to be built in more than 50 years on the Northern Waterfront - will boost the local economy and offer various new uses, including state-of-the-art office space, a five-star luxury hotel, a "chef-driven" restaurant, concierge services, and various other amenities. The proposal also entails beneficial improvements to Merchant Street, reinventing the portion in front of the project into a shared street/living alley that will further enliven the Jackson Square corridor.

This view-centric office space is in high demand in Downtown San Francisco, particularly in the Jackson Square neighborhood, which has become a burgeoning hotspot for finance, real estate, and technology companies. This project promises to add to the City's general fund, provide much-needed affordable housing fees, and create many new union jobs.

This project is exactly the kind of vote of confidence our City needs. We encourage your support for this important project.

Wade Rose

President Advance SF



# UNITE HERE!

September 26, 2025

VIA EMAIL

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Chen, and Mahmood,

We are pleased to write this letter in support of the proposed project at 530 Sansome Street/447 Washington Street.

As a union representing hospitality employees, we are concerned with whether new jobs created in this industry will serve to lift up the community by providing leading wages and working conditions for the hardworking people who work in our city's hotels.

Hotel developers have historically supported the creation of good quality jobs by agreeing to remain neutral and present no encumbrances to efforts by their employees to form a union. The developer of this project has worked with our union to sign such an agreement, and has also signed an agreement that will cover the building trades for the construction of the hotel.

This project will undertake to provide the city with a new and improved fire station, which we understand is sorely needed and will better meet the needs of the hardworking firefighters who protect our city and its residents.

We support this project for its various benefits, including, most crucially, its guarantees of good quality jobs in this critical industry for San Francisco.

Please feel free to contact me if you have further questions.

Cynthia Gómez

Senior Research Analyst

cgomez@unitehere2.org

opeiu-29-aft-cio(51)mds

Elizabeth Tapia President Tina Chen Secretary-Treasurer Yulisa Elenes Vice-President Chito Cuellar Vice-President